RADNOR TOWNSHIP POLICE DEPARTMENT

301 Iven Avenue Wayne, Pennsylvania 19087-5297 (610) 688-0503 ¤ Fax (610) 688-1238

Christopher B. Flanagan Police Superintendent

TO: Radnor Township Commissioners; William M. White, Township Manager; Robert Tate, Director of Finance; Stephen F. Norcini, Township Engineer; Ricky Foster, Public Works Director; Tammy Cohen, Director of Recreation and Community Programming; Kevin W. Kochanski, Director of Community Development; Bill Cassidy, Field Leader; Lt. Shawn Dietrich; Lt. Joseph Pinto; Sgt. Mark Stiansen, Officer Alex Janoski; Officer Pat Lacey, Officer Ken Piree, Highway Patrol Unit; William Gallagher, Supervisor of Parking; Damon Drummond, Senior Transportation Engineer for Gilmore and Associates; Vera DiMaio, Executive Assistant

FR: Christopher B. Flanagan

RE: STAFF TRAFFIC COMMITTEE MEETING HELD IN THE POLICE ROLL CALL ROOM, WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 18, 2021 AT 10:00 AM.

NEW BUSINESS

1. Meegan Anderson requests a new streetlight installation on Eaton Drive.

Meegan Anderson was not present at this meeting. Staff Traffic Committee stated that a Petition would be the next step in the process to move forward.

2. Nuzhat Shariq requests additional street lighting in the area of the 300 block of Iven Avenue and Sinkler Drive.

Nuzhat Shariq was not present at this meeting. Public Works Director, Rick Foster, will reach out to Nuzhat Shariq to show where the location will be for the installation of street lighting. The location will be at the corner of the street where there is a sidewalk. A Petition would be the next step in the process to move forward with the street lighting.

3. Wayne Elementary School 5K Race Event to be held on November 14, 2021.

Staff Traffic Committee approves the Wayne Elementary School 5K Race Event on November 14, 2021.

4. Diane and Doug Evans request no painting of double yellow lines on Gallagher Road.

Ms. Evans was present at the meeting. She stated her concerns about the double yellow lines on Gallagher Road and believed they promoted speeding on the street and requested them not to be repainted. Staff Traffic Committee will inquire with Township Engineer, Steve Norcini, regarding the legality of the double yellow lines. If deemed not necessary, a Petition would be the next step in the process to move forward.

Old Business

1. Porchfest on September 11, 2021 will move forward as planned.

See attached spreadsheet for pending issues and updates